## HARB Minutes January 5, 2021

The meeting was called to order on January 5, 2021, at 5:00 pm in the Borough Office at 14 Crafton Street in Wellsboro, PA and the Pledge of Allegiance was given.

Attending were Andrew Harding, Kathy Eastridge, Jay Erb, Joan Hart, Borough Manager Scot Boyce, Jr., Junior Council Person Hayne Webster, Secretary/Treasurer Amy Perry and Secretary/Treasurer Susan L. Keck.

Also in attendance were Jesse and Laura Lee Robinson

**Minutes:** Minutes from the August 4, 2020 meeting were approved by motion of Joan Hart, seconded by Jay Erb, and carried unanimously.

## **PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS-** None

## **NEW BUSINESS**

1. **Emerge Spa and LaBelle Sign-** Applicants submitted a sign combining the two business signs into one 25" in width by 23.5" in height denoting both businesses, as was requested by the HARB and Council. Joan Hart made a motion to recommend approval to Council. Kathy Eastridge seconded the motion and it carried.

**OTHER BUSINESS-** Ben Miller's roof project has been postponed due to lack of an available contractor.

Kathy Eastridge was welcomed as the representative from the Planning Commission.

Hayne Webster was introduced as the Junior Council Person.

Amy Kane Perry, who will take the position of Secretary/Treasurer in April, was welcomed by the Board.

## **PUBLIC COMMENTS-none**

ADJOURNED at 5:11 pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Susan L. Keck